Hamilton High SSC and Governance Team

Meeting Minutes

April 30, 2009

       Members Present:



Members Absent:      

Jim Allured - Principal



Jennifer Anderson – parent

Betty Boevers – Chairman





Mary Kleinvachter – Co-Chair, teacher

Marc Capralis – Secretary, teacher-librarian


Guests:

Debra Nevills – Co-Secretary, classified

Nancy Merino - Assistant Rebekah Mortensen – teacher



Principal




Ann Mohn-Brimhall - teacher






Jim Koester – parent

Niki Guillory - parent






Nathan Steele – student 







 

Luke Hodlin – student


Regina Rizo - student


Agenda Items:

1) Call to Order – The Hamilton High School Site Council meeting was called to order at 3:17 p.m. on April 30, 2009.
2) Roll Call – Twelve members were present including the Chair and Secretary.  One member was absent.  Nancy Merino, Assistant Principal, was a guest.
3) Membership change – None
4) Changes/Additions to the agenda – Mary Kleinvachter mentioned a change in the agenda format, and Mr. Allured said that he would make a new template.  Marc Capralis, TL, said that he would like to add library funding to the agenda.
5) Minutes – The secretary read the minutes from the February 26, 2009, SSC meeting, which were approved as corrected. 

6) Public Comment – None.

7) Review, discuss, and approve the site disaster plan – Nancy Merino read the Comprehensive School Safety Plan/Disaster Preparedness Plan.  Mr. Allured asked the members of the council to review the safety/disaster plan over the next two weeks, and e-mail Ms. Merino by May 15, 2009 with any suggestions or corrections.  This safety/disaster plan must be signed and approved by May 28, 2009.  
8) Review the upcoming categorical budget for the 2009-2010 year – Mr. Allured said that Hamilton High School would receive $8,500 dollars in categorical funds for the 2009-10 school year.  He added that this amount could change, either increase or decrease, by next fall.  Each council member received a copy of the current 2008 - 2009 Planned Improvements in Student Performance.  This document outlines three major goals for improving student performance in the areas of language arts, mathematics, and Safe and Drug Free School and Community.  Mr. Allured asked council members to read the current plan and make suggestions on how they would spend the allotted $8,500 for the next school year.  He asked us to e-mail or write our suggestions for the plan and submit them in the next two weeks.  Around May 15, 2009, Mr. Allured will e-mail us a rough draft of the new plan.  Members will then look over the plan and e-mail any suggestions or corrections back to Mr. Allured.  The council will need to complete this plan by May 28, 2009.
9) Student concerns – Nathan Steele was interested in the new SMART Boards in some of the classrooms and asked why some teachers are not using them.  Mr. Allured said that so far there has been only marginal training of teachers on the use of the new technology.  Regina Rizo asked why the consequences for being late to class had become more severe.  Niki Guillory replied that with eight minutes of passing between periods, no student should be late.  Mr. Allured added that next year, Hamilton High School would adopt stricter rules on using electronic devices at school.
10) Meeting Schedule – Mr. Allured scheduled the next SSC meeting for May 28, 2009.

11) Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 4:52 p.m. 

